
Report on Awareness programme on “Why I should be vaccinated” 17.09.2021 

There has been confusion and misunderstandings about vaccines. But vaccinations are 

an important part of the family and public health. Vaccines prevent the spread of contagious, 

dangerous, and deadly diseases. These include measles, polio, mumps, chickenpox, whooping 

cough, diphtheria, and HPV 

 

Now Covid-19 Vaccination is the final step in our effort to get back to a more normal 

way of life. Evidence suggests that vaccinated people who might be infected with the 

coronavirus have fewer virus particles in their nose and mouth and are less likely to spread it 

to others.  

As more people continue to receive the vaccine, we might reach herd immunity, 

which means the spread of the virus becomes unlikely. It’s important we all receive the 

vaccine to help us achieve this public health goal. 

 But most of the students who are all from a rural background, still have hesitation in 

taking a vaccine against Covid-19.misconception on Covid-19 and fear with the people led to 

the low vaccination in the region, hence a  programme was organized on the topic ”Why I 

Should Be Vaccinated “to remove misconception on Covid 19 vaccination and to educate the 

student community about the vaccination. Dr.K. Indumanth, Assistant surgeon/paediatrician, 

Government Hospital –Velur. Namakkal was a Special Invitee to this programme. this 

awareness programme was in virtual mode, in spite of her busy schedule. She accepted our 

invitation and gave a useful speech on the topic ”Why I Should be vaccinated.. she educated 

the students by highlighting the importance of Covid-19 vaccination, who are all should be 

eligible for vaccination what are the benefits of vaccination and so on. She removed the miss 

–conception among the students on the Covid-19 vaccination. 

In this programme Dr.N. Thangaraj, Principal, Kandaswami Kandar’s College, Velur-

Namakkal.delivered a presidential address. Dr.S. Parvathi, Assistant Professor of Economics, 

Convener Women Development cell introduced the chief guest and the purpose of the 

programme. Dr.P. Thamizhchelvi, Assistant Professor & Head, Department of History 

welcomed the gathering. Dr.M. Arunarani Assistant professor of Economics proposed a vote 

of  thanks.82 students took part in the programme.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


